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28th of August 2017 
 
 
 
 
 

Junior Athletics Carnival 2017 
On school grounds 
 
 
 
Dear Parents,  
 
The Junior Athletics Carnival for all Year Prep, 1 and 2 students, is an incursion run 
by our PE department on school grounds Friday 15th of September 2017. This will 
provide all junior school students with the opportunity to participate in an organised 
sporting event that resembles a proper Athletics carnival, which they will experience 
once they are in Year 3 and beyond. The students will engage in Athletics events 
for their Houses that contributes to a sense of community and social 
connectedness. 
 
In the lead up to the carnival students will study a unit of Athletics in their PE 
lessons to learn the skills and concepts used in each of the events. Students will 
compete in six different Athletics events for their Houses where they will earn 
points.  It is a House event and students and teachers are encouraged to dress up 
in their House colours.  Points will be awarded throughout the day with an overall 
House champion announced at the conclusion of the carnival. 
 
The Year Prep session will begin at 9:15am concluding at approx.10.45am, followed 
by the Year 1’s and Year 2’s who will begin at 11:30am, concluding at 
approximately 1:30pm.  
 
We encourage parents to come and watch and support their child/ren as they 
compete in their Athletic events. Parent helpers are required on the day.  If you are 
able to assist, please contact Scott or Bryoni prior to the event for details. Just a 
reminder Working With Childrens Checks are now mandatory to assist in the 
running of sporting events.  

 

With thanks,  
 

 
 

Physical Education Teachers 
Scott Holmes/Bryoni Hardeman 
 
 

 


